
 

 

 

Statement by Official Spokesperson on LAC Issue 
 
India and China have been engaged in discussions through established diplomatic and 
military channels to address the situation along the LAC in India-China border areas. 
 
As you are aware, the Special Representatives (SRs) of India and China on the 
Boundary Question - ShriAjitDoval, National Security Advisor of India and Mr. 
Wang Yi, State Councillor and Minister of Foreign Affairs of China had a telephone 
conversation on 5​th​ ​July 2020​. 
 
A meeting of the Working Mechanism for Consultation and Coordination on 
India-China Border Affairs (WMCC) was also held on 10​th​ ​July 2020​. 
 
In these meetings, the two sides have agreed on complete disengagement of the 
troops along the Line of Actual Control (LAC) and de-escalation from India-China 
border areas for full restoration of peace and tranquility in the border areas in 
accordance with bilateral agreements and protocols. 
 
In this context, the Indian and Chinese Senior Commanders held their fourth meeting 
at Chushul on  ​14 July 2020​. 
 
The Commanders reviewed the progress of implementation of the ongoing 
disengagement process and also discussed further steps to ensure complete 
disengagement at the earliest. 
 
The two sides remain committed to the objective of complete disengagement and full 
restoration of peace and tranquility in the India-China border areas. 
 
The two sides will continue their diplomatic and military engagements to achieve 
these outcomes. 
The process of disengagement along the LAC is complex and therefore, 
unsubstantiated and inaccurate reports need to be avoided. 
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